April 20th
Council Meeting


Silver Lake City Council

Regular Meeting

April 20th, 2000

Minutes

Mayor Roxanne Yurek opened the regular meeting of the Silver Lake city council at 6:00 p.m.

Present: Kieser, Marschel, Wawrzyniak, Rannow

Absent:  None

City Staff Present:  David Peck; City Administrator, Eric Klein; Police Chief.,  Dale Kosek, Public Works Supervisor,  Karrie Ingebretson; Pool Manager.

Also Present: Ken Merrill; Silver lake Leader,  Three student observers; Sara Pokornowski, Chelsie Victorian, and Nicole Sitz.

Consent Agenda:


1.   Claims to be Paid- To date of April 20th


$     
11,349.81

3. 2.   Claims Paid in March 2000





66,736.97

      

4. Payroll –March






25,326.64                     
       

5. Liquor Store Reports
                 

6. Approve minutes from the March 23rd ,   regular meeting 

General Business: (None)

Department Business:

A.    Pool Report  (Karrie Ingebretson)  

· Pool schedules for the upcoming season were handed out and discussed with the following points brought to attention:
· Closed Pola-Czesky Sunday

1. Rate increase for lessons

2. Contractor or engineer to look at cracks that caused last years leaks

3. No new employees

4. Ingebretson's request for a raise was tabled until the next scheduled meeting.

B. Liquor Report (Tom Chap absent)

1. The motion was made by Kieser and seconded by Rannow to approve the evalation for Tonya Grenke.  Unanimous.

C. Police Report  (Eric Klein)  

1. Monthly activity reports were handed out.

2. Discussion was held concerning the purchase of  new software for police reports

3. The personnel committee is to interview up to three possible candidates for police reserve positions on April 25th.

4. The policy manual was not reviewed but plans were made to review for the next meeting. 


D. Public Works Report:  (Dale Kosek)

1. A consumer confidence report will be published in the paper concerning the city's water supply as required by the Department of Health for all cities.

2. Further discussion was held concerning the side wall problems in the pool and the possibility that the June 7th startup date may not be possible.

3. The personnel committee is to meet with the department heads before budgeting to discuss possible increased benefits to those persons that have more than eight years of service.

E. Administrators Report  (David Peck)

2. 1.
 Coke Machines will be permitted in the lakeside park but are not desired in the village park or  downtown than are otherwise established at present.

3. The motion was made by Kieser and seconded by Wawrzyniak to approve the liability insurance payment of $18,340.00.  Unanimous.

· FYI

· White Goods recycling May 20


· Employee health insurance costs up about 12%

The motion was made by Marschel and seconded by Kieser to adjourn until the next regularly scheduled meeting to be held May 18th, 2000.  Unanimous

________________________________

         Roxanne Yurek/Mayor

ATTEST: ________________________________

                David Peck Clerk-Administrator

SEAL:







